John C. Grosz, Esq.
Solinger § Gordon
250 Pari Avenue

New York, N.Y. 10017

Dear Mr. Grosz:

I am in receipt of your letter dated March 15, 1874, which

concerns the '‘Repurchase of Bamied Hazardous Substances' regulations

lished in the Federal Register of February 4, 1374 (39 F.R. 4469}.
You explain that Gimbel's has four autonomous divisions each of
which operates several stores in a single metropolitan area - New York,
Philadslphia, Pittsburgh and Milwaukee. You further explain that
you are concernsd with a situation in which a bammed product has been
sold cnly by one division and request an opinion whether signs
posted in accordance with section 1500.202(1) of the regulation must
be posted in all of Gimbel's divisions or only in those divisions in
which the product was scld.

It is the view of this office that the selling of a banned
hazardous product exclusively in one division, for e.g. New Yorkx,
does not require the posting of signs in other metropolitan areas
where the product has never been sold. Signs should be posted in all
stores of the division involved, however.

lease let me know if I can be of further assistance.
Sincerely,

e}

Micnael A. Brown
Ceneral Counsel

AHSchoem:c1b:4/2/74

cc: Executive Director GC Files
BCM C Chron
OSCA GC Reading

OFC (for distribution to Area Directors)
A. Schoem
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March 15, 1974

Michael Brown, Esg., General Counsel .
Consumer Products Safety Commission
1753 K Street
Washington, D.C. 20207

Attention: Alan Schoem, Esq.

Dear Mr, Brown:

On behalf of our client, Gimbel Brothers, Inc., we
( are writing to you at the suggestion of Alan Schoem of your
office for clarification of the recently issued regulation
implementing Section 15 of the Federal Hazardous Substances Act.
This regulation, requiring the posting of signg upon recelving
notification that a company has sold a bann€d hazardous artvicle
or substance, was published in the Federal'Register of February 4,

1974,

Gimbels has four autonomous divisions, each of which
operates several stores in a single metropolitan area (New York,
Philadelphia, Pittsburgh and Milwaukee). We are concerned vith
a situation in which a banned product has been sold by the
New York division and no other. In such a circumstance, no
purpose would be served in posting a sign in the stores of the
Philadelphia, Pittsburgh and Milwaukee divisions, whose customers
have had no opportunity to purchase the products. Moreover, a
sign posted, for example, in a Milwaukee store would then be |

inacc%rate in its reference to a list of products "sold by this
store’,

Accordingly, we consider that in the situation des-
cribed above, Gimbels would be in compliance wilth the Commission's
regulation if it posted signs in all of the Gimbel stores in
the New York division. Your Mr, Schoem,-one of the drafters

of the regulation, has agreed with this view in our telephone
conversations with him,
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Michael Brown, Esq. 2

We would greatly apprecilate your confirming
to us in writing that in the opinion of the Commission's
legal staff, a hazardous product sold only in a particular
metropolitan area does not require the posting of signs
in other metropolitan areas where the Company's customers
have had no opportunity to purchase the procducts. Please
call me if you have any questions regarding our reguest.
Thank you for your cooperation.

Very truly yours,
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